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Chippenham
 Christmas Market
Experience the sparkle

 of Christmas.......

Drinks and
Noshery!

Stylish gifts and
stalls a plenty

Rollicking
Raffle Prizes

Friday 1st December  
6pm-9pm

St Margaret's Church, Chippenham, Cambs.

Free Entry

www.facebook.com/ChippenhamChristmasMarket
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Parish Councillors  

Nick Benne) – Chairman Nick.Benne3@chippenhamcambs.info 
Suzanne Royston – Vice Chairman Suzanne.Royston@chippenhamcambs.info 
Nick Wright – Councillor Nick.Wright@chippenhamcambs.info 
Ian Hawkins – Councillor Ian.Hawkins@chippenhamcambs.info 
Sana Wajid – Councillor Sana.Wajid@chippenhamcambs.info 
Julie Sheldrick – Councillor Julie.Sheldrick@chippenhamcambs.info 
Vacancy  

 

Clerk 
 

 

Sally Hughes clerk@chippenhamcambs.info 
 01638 720915 

44b High Street, CB7 5PR 
 

Councillor Vacancy 

There is currently one vacancy on the parish council.  If you are interested in local ma3ers and 
would like to discuss joining the council then please contact the Clerk on the number above. 

Council MeeCngs 

Council meeSngs are held on the second Monday of the month at 7pm at the village hall. 
Members of the public are welcome to a3end. 

Council meeSngs are held on the second Monday of the month at 7pm in the village 
hall.  Members of the public are welcome to a3end. 

Details of current planning applicaSons can be found at www.eastcambs.gov.uk 

Minutes and agendas are available on the council’s website 
at www.chippenhamcambs.info/parish-council 

Details of current planning applicaSons can be found at www.eastcambs.gov.uk 

Newsle)er Deadline for next ediCon: 30th December 2023 If you are a member of a local club or 
group and would like to feature in the newsletter, please contact us. If you would like to receive 
the reminder email for submissions, please let us know. 

Submissions for the newsle3er should be sent to Newsle3er@chippenhamcambs.info 
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Parish Council Update

Since our last update the council chairman Cllr Nick Bennett has met with 
the Police and Crime Commissioner Darryl Preston.  They walked around 
Chippenham and discussed the issues of speeding and rural crime.  Cllr Bennett 
has requested that there is more police presence in Chippenham and suggested 
that the police vary their routine journeys so that they drive via Chippenham 
on occasion. This request will be fed back to Ely Police.
The council has been successful in securing a Pride of Place grant from East 
Cambs District Council.  This money will be used to improve the wildflower areas 
in the Under 12s play area.  New seasonal spring bulbs will be bought and 
planted, the old tulips from the planters will be used in the area and drought 
tolerant wildflower seed will be sown for some summer colour and to create a 
natural habitat and food source for insects.  The grant will also fund a new tree 
for the area which will be planted to replace one that had to be removed last 
year.  
The parish council had arranged for the surface of the spiral slide to be 
refinished.  This work is now complete and we are told that the ride down the 
slide is now a much more pleasant, and faster, experience.  Just in time for half 
term too!
Thank you for the volunteers who came out on Saturday 14th October to help 
us plant 800 bulbs in the verges along the High Street and at the top of Tharp 
Way.  We look forward to seeing the new flowers in the spring.
The council has been in discussion with the diocese to request for the allotment 
hedge to be cut to improve the look of the street scene and ensure that there is 
good visibility for residents when crossing the road between the two footpaths. 
The work has now been carried out and the hedge is looking much tidier.
The council has been asked to provide feedback to Cambridgeshire County 
Council regarding their Highways Service.  Our feedback focussed on providing 
prompt responses to issues raised such as potholes, broken signs etc. and 
the lack of communication from CCC.  We hope that this feedback will help to 
improve their service.
The council is considering undertaking a Neighbourhood Plan. This is a major 
project which would provide some protection to the community against 
speculative development.  However, the decision on if to take this forward will 
depend on whether there is sufficient buy-in from the community and enough 
volunteers willing to get involved in shaping the plan.  If this is something that 
you may be interested in then please contact the parish council on clerk@
chippenhamcambs.info  You do not need to join the council to be involved.
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Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening 
of all types of garden machinery. 

Collection and delivery available. 

Friendly, local and professional service.

CW

C.W.KIRK LAWNMOWERS

44 NEWMARKET ROAD  BURWELL  CAMBRIDGESHIRE  CB25 0AE

01638 744 349
CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

1932 Dennis mower at 
Netherhall Manor, Soham

Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening 
of all types of garden machinery. 

Collection and delivery available. 

Friendly, local and professional service.

CW

C.W.KIRK LAWNMOWERS

44 NEWMARKET ROAD  BURWELL  CAMBRIDGESHIRE  CB25 0AE

01638 744 349
CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

1932 Dennis mower at 
Netherhall Manor, Soham



What’s on in Freckenham

November & December 2023
Meet Up Monday  at the Village Hall 2 – 3.30pm.  Free event.
First Friday of Month Film Nights 3rd Nov “The Unlikely Pilgrimage of 
Harold Fry” (Jim Broadbent).  An ordinary man passes through life on the 
sidelines until the day he goes to mail a letter and just keeps walking. £7 
a person with free popcorn.  Doors & Bar opens 7pm, film starts 7.30pm.
Sunday 5th Nov  Shoe Box Send Off at St Andrew’s Church 3pm.  
Saturday 11th Nov  https://beverleybishop.com/ with Peachy & Me. In a 
moment of panic on live television, Beverley announced she was working 
on a non-existent magic show. So she enlisted the help of her clown Peachy 
and here it is. “Peachy & Me” invites you into a world where storytelling, 
magic and comedy entwine to celebrate the triumph of joy amidst life’s 
challenges. This is an empowering empathetic experience that will touch 
your heart. “Peachy & Me” will leave you with a renewed sense of lightness, 
a smile on your face, and a deeper connection to your own inner clown.  A 
Pay What You Can performance. Doors & Bar opens 7pm, starts 7.30pm.
Friday 17th Nov  Talk by Fordham Resident about her life experiences in 
South Africa. Doors & Bar opens 7pm, starts 7.30pm.  Donations in aid of 
Soham Hedgehogs.
Saturday 25th Nov Farmers Market with some Crafts 10-12 noon, regular 
stalls last one of 2023, back 27th Jan.  Entry free.  Refreshments available 
of hot & cold drinks, bacon rolls and homemade cakes. 
Wednesday 29th Nov Christmas Craft Fair 6-9pm
First Friday of Month Film Night 1st Dec  Film TBC
Sunday 17th Dec Carol Service at St Andrew’s Freckenham all welcome.

Just keep looking out and/or follow us on Facebook freckenhamvh, 
Freckenham Community Group,  Freckenham Film Nights and of course 
the website or VH mobile 07542 198933
Weekly events check website if attending for first time or after a break. 
Under 5’s again Wednesday 10 – 11.30am, https://freckenham.suffolk.
cloud/freckenham-village-hall/village-hall-weekly-events/
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VILLAGE HALL

The hall and committee room are available for 
private hire.

The village hall is suitable for parties, group meetings, 
social events, exercise classes and entertainment

The committee room sits up to 12 people and can 
be hired separately or in conjunction with the main hall. 

Rates from just £6 per hour.
For availability please call Pat on 01638 721324

 

v 1 day Emergency First Aid at Work 
v 3 day First Aid at Work 
v 2 day requalifica;on 
v Paediatric First Aid 
v Automated External Defibrillator a 

and CPR 

For all your First Aid and Health and Safety  
Requirements please visit: 
www.firstaidtrainingsolu;ons.co.uk 
or call 01638 720422 

    • 1 day Emergency First Aid at Work
    • 3 day First Aid at Work
    • 2 day requalification
    • Paediatric First Aid
    • Automated External Defibrillator             
      and CPR

For all your 
First Aid and Health and Safety Requirements

 please visit:
www.firstaidtrainingsolutions.co.uk

or call 01638 720422

Chippenham 100 Club Winners

Winners for June 2023:
1st Dora Nicolle  £40
2nd Tim Denniff  £20
3rd Natalia Doyle  £10
Bonus Sue Evans-Smith £60
Bonus Chris Hobbs  £60

Winners for July 2023:
1st Jon Van de Peer £40
2nd Cliff Spruce  £20
3rd Mark Daniels  £10

Winners for August 2023:
1st Mandy Blackwell £40
2nd Shona Rutherford £20
3rd Chris Royston  £10



St Margaret’s Church
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I wonder whether you are expecting to have an Advent Calendar this year? 
For many people, especially children, the countdown to Christmas can seem 
very long, and an Advent calendar helps to make the waiting more bearable.

When I was young, an Advent calendar was a cardboard picture with little flaps 
which opened to reveal … little pictures. That kind is still about, but nowadays 
Advent calendars are far, far more. There are ones with a small chocolate behind 
each number, or a big chocolate, or Lego, or beer, or Gin & Tonic, or … almost 
anything.

The Body Shop Box of Wishes and Wonders, is filled with skincare and beauty 
products, and it’s a snip at £145 – at least compared to the Dior version for 
£3,400!

There are calendars based on books, films, TV series, and games, and some 
decidedly eye-opening ones! I couldn’t decide whether the most niche one was 
beard oils, or Raspberry Pi computer components.

Some places have trouble deciding whether they want to help us with the waiting 
for Christmas, or just want to part us from our money: Melt Chocolate has a “12 
Days of Christmas Chocolate Advent Calendar” which is very confusing because 
the 12 days of Christmas only begin once Advent has finished. And Maison 
Francis Kurkdjian turns the whole idea on its head with its “After Calendar” 
designed to run from Christmas to New Year – if you have £950 to spend.

Back with the more normal sort of Advent calendar, it’s nice to have a bit of 
Christmas now, even though we know it’s not yet here, and that mixture of “now 
and not yet” has a lot in common with the Christian faith. Every Advent we wait 
for Christmas when we celebrate Jesus being born, because it’s “not yet”. At the 
same time we know that Jesus was born 2000 years ago, so he is here “now” 
as well.

Jesus himself taught his followers that “the Kingdom of God has come” – it is 
Now, but it’s hard to see the evidence of that because it’s Not Yet fully realised. 
The anticipation of Advent and the joy of Christmas are a picture for us of that 
Kingdom as we wait for it. 

If you haven’t sorted out your Advent calendar yet, why not do an online search 
for “charity advent calendar”? There are plenty of options to enjoy while you 
wait for Not Yet of Advent to become the Now of Christmas, and do other people 
good at the same time. 

Revd Steve Day
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2  Nov 7pm  All Souls Compline Service
5  Nov 11am  4 Before Advent All Saints Eucharist
12 Nov 11am 3 Before Advent Remembrance (At Snailwell)
19 Nov 11am 2 Before Advent Eucharist
26 Nov 11am Christ the King Morning Praise
3  Dec 6pm Advent Sunday Advent Carol Service
10 Dec 11am Advent 2 Morning Prayer
16 Dec 6pm Blue Christmas
17 Dec 11am Advent 3 Morning Prayer
24 Dec 6pm Advent 4 Christmas Carol Service Steve Day
25 Dec 11am Eucharist
31 Dec 11am Morning Prayer
7  Jan 11am Eucharist Steve Day
14 Jan 11am Epiphany 2 Morning Prayer Steve Day & Mark Walsh
21 Jan 11am Epiphany 3 Eucharist Peter Maxwell
28 Jan 11am Epiphany 4 Morning Prayer Terri Roberts

Church Services 
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CAN THE ALAN WRIGHT DEVELOPMENT FUND HELP YOU? 
 

 
Many of you will have known Alan Wright, who 
died unexpectedly last year. He was at the centre 
of our village community, always active and 
supporting activities that took place in 
Chippenham. To help ensure Alan’s contribution to 
the local community is remembered the Cricket 
Club has set up the Alan Wright Development 
Fund.  
 
The Fund is aimed at helping individuals better 
themselves and/or attend training that will enable 
them to help others improve. Alan was helped 
himself by a scholarship to Bedford School. His 
long career in teaching helped many to develop 
and flourish. During his working life and in 
retirement, his desire to volunteer was one of his 
many virtues. Therefore, setting up a fund in his 
name aimed at supporting others to do the same 
thing seemed an appropriate way of remembering 
him. 
   
The fund is not necessarily just available to use for 
cricket related activities and the Fund’s committee 
welcomes applications for funding from the wider 
community.  
 
Applications for funding of between £50 and £300 are welcome. 
  
For applications to be viewed in a fair and structured manner the committee will only review 
applications made on the Fund's application form.  The application form can be found on the 
Cricket Club’s website at the following link: https://www.chippenhamcricket.co.uk/aw-development-
fund 
 
Completed application forms should be sent to cricketchippenham@gmail.com 
 
Before making your application, you should consider if it meets one or more of the following 
criteria: 

1. The request supports an initiative that will help an individual or group develop themselves in 
such a way that will result in benefitting others.  

2. The request supports an individual or group in taking advantage of a rare opportunity and 
the experience is expected to have a positive impact on their future development.  

 
Please send completed application forms to cricketchippenham@gmail.com 
 

Many of you will have known Alan 
Wright, who died unexpectedly last 
year. He was at the centre of our 
village community, always active and 
supporting activities that took place 
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Please send completed application forms to cricketchippenham@gmail.com
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Winter Tennis  
 
With the warmer weather giving way to Autumn and the 
evenings drawing in, our Thursday evening club night has 
finished for another year. If you wish to continue playing 
tennis, the courts are still available for all members to use.  

We are in the process of sourcing winter coaching for both 
juniors and adults, and will update our members once 
secured. If you would like to find out more information on 
our coaching, please contact us on the email below.

Chippenham Village 
Tennis Club 

Tennis 
Court Rules  

Members only 

Children must be 
supervised by an 
adult at all times 

Tennis court shoes 
or non-marking 

soled trainers only 

No skateboards, 
bikes or scooters 

allowed on courts  

No pets allowed 
on courts 

Unwind nets after 
use 

Ensure clubhouse 
and courts are 
locked when 

finished 

Please leave 
courts clean and 

tidy  

Membership 
renewal’s will be 

released in  
January 2024  

If you would like to join the tennis club or have any questions, 
please contact us on our new email:  

chippenhamvillagetennis@gmail.com
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Chippenham Park Gardens 2024 
Chippenham Park Gardens will be extending our open gardens for 2024. We will be 
open to the public everyday from Saturday, 20th January-Friday, 29th March 2024 
inclusive, 10am-4pm (last entry 3pm). Followed by 3rd April 2024 - 9th June 2024 
(Wednesday-Sunday - excluding Saturdays). Please always check the website 
before you visit for any last minute updates. 
 
Delicious sausages and soup, home-made cakes and other refreshments are 
available from our tearooms. Cash Admission £7, children aged 5-16yrs £3. Villagers 
on foot are welcome for free - please bring proof. Dogs welcome on leads. We can’t 
wait to welcome you back in the new year.





14

Cricket Club

 

 
We are a family club, with Men’s Ladies, Boys and Girls teams and offer cricket from the age of 5 
years upwards for all abili@es. While cricket is the main part of our ac@vity, our primary aim is to 
provide a social plaCorm for the local community and run and support a number of local events. So 
even if you don’t want to play cricket but want to get involved with a local club and meet local 
people, please get in touch and we can explain more. 
 
You can find out more informa@on at our website hHps://www.chippenhamcricket.co.uk/ 
 
Or if you have any ques@ons email us at: cricketchippenham@gmail.com 
 

We are a family club, with Men’s, Ladies, Boys and Girls teams and offer cricket from the 
age of 5 years upwards for all abilities. While cricket is the main part of our activity, our 
primary aim is to provide a social platform for the local community and run and support a 
number of local events. So even if you don’t want to play cricket but want to get involved 
with a local club and meet local people, please get in touch and we can explain more.

You can find out more information at our website: - www.chippenhamcricket.co.uk
Or if you have any questions email us at: cricketchippenham@gmail.com
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Christmas Bonus for Chippenham 
Pensioners 

 

The village has a charity fund that is used to give a Christmas bonus to 
pensioners in the parish.  If you received the bonus last year you need 
not re-apply.  If you would like to apply and are not already on our list, 
please complete the form below.   
Only those people who are of state pension age are eligible to apply.   
 
Please return this form to the Clerk at 
44b High Street, Chippenham by Friday 15th December 2023. 
 
I/We would like to receive the Chippenham Christmas Bonus. 

Please add my/our name(s) to the list. 

Name (please print): ________________________________________ 

Address : ____________________________________________________ 

State Pension Age and Date of Birth  _________________________ 

I confirm the above information is correct ____________________ 

The parish council will retain your details for future use for this fund.  You can ask to be removed 
from this list at any time by contacting the Clerk at the above address. 

Dog Fouling – please be a 
responsible owner 

It is an offence to allow a dog under 
your control to foul in a public area. 
Anyone who fails to clear up after 
their dog can be issued with a Fixed 
Penalty Notice of up to £100. If the 
case goes to court this could cost the 
owner or person in charge of the 
animal up to £1,000. 

If you see someone not clearing up 
after their dog, please report them to 
the dog warden at East Cambs 
District Council.  The Dog Warden will 
be patrolling the area. 

Thank you 

Chippenham Parish Council 



 

 

 

 

Chippenham 
‘Seniors’’ 

Lunches                   
 

What are they? 
 

These lunch events are open to any current, or former, Chippenham 
resident who has reached a ‘certain age’ (65 or thereabouts!).  There are, 
currently, around 30 of us, which includes helpers and organisers as well as 
regular, or occasional, lunchgoers.  No regular commitment required – just 
come as you please. 
For £7.50 a head, all enjoy a convivial, hearty 2 course meal in the village 
hall or, on occasion, a local restaurant or pub where we try to keep the 
cost below £12 for a 2-course meal.   
 
We have an annual Christmas lunch, for which there is no charge. 
 

When and where do they happen? 
 

It varies, and we haven’t met for a while, but we aim to meet every 6-8 
weeks, or so, on a weekday.  For every 1-2 meals in the village hall, we go 
out to a local restaurant or pub (the carvery at the Heathcourt Hotel has 
been a popular destination). Tuesdays have generally worked best – but 
the lunch organisers (or co-ordinating ‘committee’) is open to any 
suggestions, as Tuesdays, or some venues, do not suit everyone all the 
time. 
 

 

How do I get there?    
 

Transport is organised among the participants and can be co-ordinated 
by the committee (generally a car-share arrangement).  
 
How do I find out more? 
 

If you, or somebody you know, would like to be on the contact/mailing list 
please speak to any of us – and if you have any ideas, or would like to 
help in any way, do get in touch. 
 

Fiona and 
Peter Maxwell 

 Isobel  
Newport-Mangell 

 Wendy 
Parsons 

720677  721211  721791 
 

 Or email: isobelpaul@btinternet.com 
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Deadline for ordering – midnight 
TUESDAY 21st November 2023

Heating Oil Co-op

If you would like some oil, please send me your order by card or e-mail 
by the deadline above. 
If you are not yet a member, live in either Chippenham or Snailwell, 
and would like to join please let me have your:
1. Name
2. Phone number for the oil company to call you for payment
3. Address including postcode
4. Any special instructions like:
              a. Aga additive required
              b. Oil tank through the gate at left of house
5. And of course, how many litres you want and whether you want
            just that quantity, or a fill up if possible. Please remember that
            the legal minimum per address is 500 litres (trading standards
            rules)   
6. It is your responsibility to ensure that you get a response from   
            me. If you do not, then I did NOT receive your order, and it 
            cannot be included in the Co-op order. 

The new year for subs begins on 6th April 2023. Thanks to the 24 people 
who have already paid their £5 subs for the period from April 2023 to 
March 2024. If you want some oil in November/December please ensure 
that you have paid the subs before ordering. The next order deadline 
will be 1n January 2024.

Please send your orders to: 
jamesghurst@outlook.com or a card to 47 High Street



CIC

        Presents

Freckenham Village Hall, IP28 8JB
Saturday 11th November @  7.30pm

Doors & bar open at 7pm
Booking 07542 198 933 or email:  freckenhamvh@outlook.com

Pay what you can

Peachy & Me
Release your inner clown
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Mobile Library

The mobile library calls at Chippenham every second Wednesday from 10.15-10.35 and 
parks at the Village Hall.  All vehicles have a lift for wheelchair users or those who find 
stairs difficult.
Please do come and visit us and support the service!

Mobile library
The mobile library calls in Chippenham every second Wednesday from 10.15-10.35 and parks at the 
Village Hall.  All vehicles have a li: for wheelchair users or those who find stairs difficult. 
Please do come and visit us and support the service! 

Library membership 
You can register to join Cambridgeshire Libraries online. 
You can also join Cambridgeshire Libraries on board any of our mobile libraries. 

Books and resources
There are books and audiobooks on each mobile library. If you join Cambridgeshire Libraries you can 
borrow these. 
You can also request books, adult spoken word casseHes and CDs. We have access to all the books in 
the Cambridgeshire Libraries catalogue. You can also request books online to collect from the mobile 
library on your next visit. Please add your locaMon in the notes secMon when requesMng items. This is 
to help us send your item to the correct mobile library. 
Any item borrowed from a mobile library can be returned to any other Cambridgeshire Library. 
Items borrowed from other libraries can also be returned to mobile libraries. 
Please download our Spydus Mobile App to renew or request books. 
Books borrowed from mobile libraries are issued for 5 weeks. You can renew them for up to three 
months. 

Hearing aid batteries
We have free NHS hearing aid baHeries on our mobile libraries. You do not need to be a library 
member to collect the baHeries. 

Walking stick ferrules
You can pick up free walking sMck ferrules from our mobile libraries. 

Postage stamps
We can sell first and second class stamps in books of eight. We can only accept cash. 

Reading glasses
Our mobile libraries offer reading glasses for sale. 

 
Christmas Lights Switch On  
Saturday	2nd	December	@4:30pm	at			
17	High	Street	with	Phils	Snax	food	van		
 
 
 
Christmas disco 
Saturday	16th	December	@9pm	charity	
Christmas	disco	at	the	Tharp	Arms	
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Domestic Cleaning & Ironing Service 

 

Established May 2006 
 

At Suffolk Maids we use our register of 
reliable local housekeepers to provide 
cleaning and ironing services to homes 

regularly each week. 
 

Personal Housekeeper 
Fully Insured 

 

All for less than £15 per hour. 
 

For further information please call:   
01284 811777 

Visit our website at: 
www.suffolkmaids.co.uk 

 
Looking for work? Contact us today. 

 



Issued: 06/10/2023

Speed Sign 
Number

Recording 
Start Date

Recording 
End Date

Towards    
The Sign

Away From 
The Sign

One 01/09/2023 01/10/2023 To Kennett To Fordham

     Vehicles 

Direction    .

Average 
Speed   
(mph)

Maximum 
Speed   
(mph)

Maximum 
Number     
per Hour

Numbers   
for the  
Month

Averaging 
30mph & 
Below (%)

Averaging 
31mph to 

35mph (%)
Towards   
The Sign 23.62 83 190 64319 92.05 6.37

Away From 
The Sign 25.47 104 200 65856 83.23 13.02

Issued: 06/10/2023

Speed Sign 
Number

Recording 
Start Date

Recording 
End Date

Towards    
The Sign

Away From 
The Sign

Two 01/09/2023 01/10/2023 To Fordham To Kennett

     Vehicles 

Direction    .

Average 
Speed   
(mph)

Maximum 
Speed   
(mph)

Maximum 
Number     
per Hour

Numbers   
for the  
Month

Averaging 
30mph & 
Below (%)

Averaging 
31mph to 

35mph (%)
Towards   
The Sign 25.37 64 185 51965 87.48 10.66

Away From 
The Sign 25.91 63 180 47945 84.14 13.75

Chippenham Speed Sign Data
Location

Old School, High Street

Chippenham Speed Sign Data
Location

Village Hall, High Street

Chippenham Speed Data
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November the 2nd 
A Candle for All Souls' Day 
St Margaret’s Church, Chippenham 

 

For the past few years, a tealight has been posted to the 
households in Chippenham in readiness for All Souls Day 

 

All Souls' Day 
All Souls’ Day, on the 2nd of November, also known as the Commemoration 
of the Faithful Departed, is a day dedicated to prayer and remembrance for 

the souls of those who are no longer with us. 
 

Bringing light into the darkness 
Lighting a candle can be a strong symbol of our commitment to 

 remember someone after their death, as well as an aid to contemplation. 
 

Sung Compline 
 This is a short (20 minutes) service of quietness and reflection before rest at 

the end of the day.  St Margaret’s choir will sing the service to plainchant 
(similar to Gregorian chant), by candlelight, and the congregation is invited 

to rest and be refreshed by the prayer, music and space. 
 

 
You are invited to write the name(s) of those you would like to be 
remembered in prayer on the candle and bring it to our All Souls 
Candlelit Compline Service on Thursday 2nd of November, 6.30 pm 
…or to drop it off at St Margaret’s Church (you will find a container in the 
South (Side) porch – which is always open) to be lit in memory of a loved 
one. 

 
“Eternal rest give unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them” 
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